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Victor Township has its very own 
“Little Free Library” 
The Little Free Library is a free book-sharing box 
where anyone may take a book or share a book. 
You do not need to share a book in order to take 
one. If you take a book or two from the library, try 
to bring some to share to our Little Library, or 
another in your area.  Our Library is located 
outside by the new playground and new benches.  
Come and check it out and borrow a book or two! 
 
 

Clerk Vacancy 
Victor Township is seeking a highly qualified, 
extremely motivated individual to fill the 
position of Township Clerk.  Responsibilities 
include maintaining township records 
including but not limited to meeting minutes, 
oaths, special meeting notices, ordinances 
and resolutions. Maintains the townships 
general ledger, prepares checks for payroll 
and accounts payable.  Conducts elections 
and maintains voter registration files. The 
Clerk is also responsible for preserving the 
records for three cemeteries in the township 
and renting township properties.  The Clerk 
shall appoint and train a deputy clerk.  The 
Clerk must be registered voter, 18 years of 
age and a resident of Victor Township. 

 

 

 Burn Permits are 
issued by LSW.  Please call 517-651-2638.  You 
may have to leave a message.   You do not have 
a valid burn permit until LSW returns your call. 

  
 

Victor Township Office remains open.   Office hours are Monday – Friday 2:00 p.m. – 5:00 p.m.   
However, please utilize the ‘Drop Box’ located outside the hall doors for tax payments and other 
correspondence.   We make every effort to adhere to the posted office hours but feel free to make an 
appointment.  You may also email: Info@victortwp.org if you have any questions.  Victor Township is 
not renting any facilities at this time.   

Victor Township Accepting Online Tax Payments 
• Go to:  https://bsaonline.com/?uid=358  and “Search” for your property 
• Click the “Tax Information” Tab   
• There will be a pink box on the right, click “Pay Now” 

                (If there is NOT a pink box, the online payment system is still being constructed) 
There will also be a link on our website at Victortwp.org 
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Victor Township Board of Trustees 2021-2024 
 
The Board meets at 7:00 P.M. monthly on the second Monday of the month.  Specific 
meeting dates for 2021 will be determined at the December 14th, 2020 meeting and 
posted at the office as well as Victortwp.org.   Please contact Supervisor Conklin 48 
hours in advance of a meeting if you would like an item added to the agenda.  Meeting 
agendas and minutes are posted on the website. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Supervisor:  Jim Conklin  
I have been a lifelong Laingsburg resident and bought my home in Victor Township in 1999.  My 
wife and I have 4 children ages 21, 16, 11 and 8.   We own and operate a commercial masonry 
company employing 25-30 union masons and laborers. Our company has worked closely with local 
businesses and government for several years on preservation and restoration projects. I have also 
worked closely with the City of Laingsburg to purchase property for rehabilitation through my 
development company. When my wife was appointed Victor Township Deputy Clerk, and shortly 
thereafter appointed as Clerk, I became increasingly interested in local government.  I look forward 
to serving the residents of Victor Township.   
Email:  supervisor@victortwp.org 
 
Treasurer:  Paula Willoughby 
I was raised in Laingsburg and graduated from Laingsburg High School.  After High School I 
attended Baker College in Owosso where I earned a Bachelor’s Degree in Accounting.  After 
college I worked at Coca-Cola until my husband Eric and I started our family.  We have four 
wonderful children.  My fulltime employment, that began in 2000, is with the City of Laingsburg. I 
serve as the Clerk/Treasurer. I was appointed Victor Township Clerk in 2012 and first elected 
Treasurer in 2016.  I will continue to serve the Victor Township residents to the best of my ability.   
Email:  treasurer@victortwp.org 
 
Trustee:  Nicole Fickes  
After growing up in nearby Bennington Township, I attended Michigan State University and 
graduated with a Master’s degree in Mechanical Engineering. I enjoyed a career in medical device 
design and marketing at Stryker Instruments in Kalamazoo, MI.  I have lived in Victor Township for 
9 years and served on the Planning Commission for the past 6 years.  I like spending time with 
family, getting outdoors and being a part of a small rural community.   
Email:  trustee2@victortwp.org   
 
Trustee:  Julie Townsend 
I grew up in rural Lapeer County and graduated from Lapeer West High School.  I then attended 
Michigan State obtaining a Bachelors and Master’s degree in Civil Engineering.  I moved to Victor 
Township 24 years ago when I purchased my first home.  I have served on the Board as a Trustee 
for nearly three years and the Planning Commission for 4 years.  I enjoy riding and showing my 
Appaloosa horse and playing clarinet in community groups.  I am looking forward to serving another 
4 years on the Township Board.  
Email:  trustee1@victortwp.org  
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